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Agenda Item Detail Action Item Responsible 
Party 

Welcome, 
Introductions (as 
needed) and roll 
call 

Quorum is 
50% +1 of 
committee 
membership 

Roll Call is attached. 
 
 
 

Elisabeth 
Maxwell & 
Jennifer 
Little 

Review of minutes Review 
 

The December minutes were approved. 
 

Jennifer & 
Elisabeth 

HB 2395 Update Overview Courtney provided an update on HB 2395’s 
youth/young adult overdose reporting requirements. 
The new reporting requirements are part of the larger 
Opioid Omnibus bill that passed in the last legislative 
session. The new requirements are like existing suicide 
reporting requirements for deaths among individuals 
24 years or under. However, HB 2395 only requires 
local death notifications; postvention response 
activities are optional but not required. 
 
As of January 1, 2024, district medical examiners or 
medical-legal death investigators must notify the local 
mental health authority in the county where the 
suspected youth/young adult overdose death occurred. 
OHA is working with the nine Federally Recognized 
Tribes to determine their preferred notification process 
when the decedent was a Tribal member. 
 
OHA was required by statute to develop 
Communication Guidance to assist local notifications by 
January 1, 2024. Given the tight timeline, OHA has 
released initial guidance but will engage local public 
health, local mental health, and Tribal partners 
throughout 2024 to iteratively update and improve the 
initial Guidance.  Courtney will come back next month 
for further discussion. 
 

Courtney 
Fultineer 
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OHA’s Communications Guidance for Overdose 
Reporting has been published on OHA’s Opioid 
Overdose and Misuse Resources webpage. Here’s a 
direct link to the document 

Annual Co-Chair 
Vote 

Vote Hannah Woods with Malheur County has volunteered 
to step up as a new co-chair. Hannah gave a brief 
overview of her background and experience. The 
committee voted overwhelmingly for Hannah to be the 
new co-chair with Elisabeth. The committee thanked 
Jennifer for her service.  

Jennifer, 
Elisabeth & 
Hannah 

PE 76 TRL Updates  Sarah and Annie gave a short overview of proposed 
changes to PE 76. TRL PE 76 went into effect on July 1, 
2023. It provides local administrations to do tobacco 
inspections, and work with OHA to issue civil penalties 
and tobacco retailer oversight. The pertinent issue to 
address in amending PE 76 is to suggest timelines and 
clarify the expectations. Sarah and Annie would like the 
committee to vote and approve the changes to move 
forward to big CLHO. 
 
Annie went over the changes to the timeline and 
recording period which include procedural and 
operational requirements. The six counties that have 
participated include: Clackamas, Coos, Curry, Douglas, 
Hood River, and Josephine. Belinda with Hood River 
said that the proposed changes would be helpful to 
clear up some issues they have struggled with in their 
county.  
 
The committee voted to approve the changes to PE 76 
and move forward to big CLHO. 
 

Sarah Wylie 
and Annie 
Masuda 

LPHA Open Forum   Recording turned off. Open discussion continued with 
sharing of concerns, brainstorming and ideas to share 
about county work in LPHA’s. 
 
 

Group 

Next Meeting  
2/1/2024 

   

  

https://www.oregon.gov/oha/PH/PREVENTIONWELLNESS/SUBSTANCEUSE/OPIOIDS/Pages/index.aspx
https://www.oregon.gov/oha/PH/PREVENTIONWELLNESS/SUBSTANCEUSE/OPIOIDS/Pages/index.aspx
https://www.oregon.gov/oha/PH/PREVENTIONWELLNESS/SUBSTANCEUSE/OPIOIDS/Documents/Communications%20Guidance_HB%202395%20Overdose%20Reporting_Final%20V1.pdf

